Town of Goshen Planning Board Minutes of March 2, 2017

Planning Board members present: Alicea Bursey (Chair), Doug O'Clair (Vice-Chair), Fred

Smith, and Steve Bursey (alternate)

Guest: Mr. Jeff Volker

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Review of January 19, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Fred Smith motioned to accept the minutes from January 19, 2017. Steve Bursey seconded the motion. All in favor, minutes approved "as is."

Discussion of Volker's Annex

Mr. Jeff Volker explained to the board his request for a merger of his property on Lempster Coach Road. He had previously divided his land into 2 sections and now would like to remerge the sections back together. The board will follow up with the proper procedures for a voluntary merger. Chair Bursey will be in contact with Mr. Volker as needed.

Chair Bursey will follow up with Cindy Rouilliard and NH Association Government Center for additional information on the voluntary merger for the Volker's property.

Voluntary Merger (1998)

Paperwork for a voluntary merger will be submitted to the board. Once submitted, the board will sign documents. No action was made at this time.

Other Business

- Upcoming Town Events: School Meeting March 4th (Sat); Town Voting March 14th (Tues); Town Meeting March 18th (Sat).
- The next meeting will be held on the third Thursday of the month March 16, 2017.

Fred Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting; Doug O'Clair seconded the motion, all were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Melissa Salinardi Recording Secretary

